Note to schools and homeschoolers

From the Tunbridge Emergency Planners

Planning for schools and homeschoolers to come to the Tunbridge Worlds Fair.

The Tunbridge Emergency Planners encourage your schools and chaperones to familiarize
yourself with the areas we have marked out for possible options in case of an emergency
that requires all to, either evacuate the fairgrounds or gather in a safe location while we

gain control of the situation.

School/chaperones/parents/ bus drivers should be familiar with your plans. You are
responsible for accountability and reunification.

If there is a threat, any situation that has a perceived imminent danger:

Bus drivers should return to their buses and unlock the buses. Prepared for the return of
the students. Do not leave the grounds or your parked position, until told to do so by the
parking attendants. We may hold you in the parked position and area while allowing
emergency vehicles to access Tunbridge via RT 110 and the fairgrounds through the parking

driveways.

Calmly gather your students and return to your buses/rides by the safest route you can
find.

Account for all your students in the parking area with your signup sheets. Prepare to
“Shelter in Place/bus” until allowed to leave.

If the incident is a localized incident, not an imminent/dangerous situation., large fire,
structure issue, accident, schools/chaperones/parents can utilize two other areas to
gather your students/chaperones. They are:

Machinery Building on Antique Hill on the south end (both are marked on
your enclosed map)

Dodge-Gilman building on the north end

Of course, pick the one that is on the opposite side of the fairgrounds of the incident for
your safety.



